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COMING EVENTS

ANNUAL FALL FOLIAGE WALK

Sunday, October 20, 2013, 2:00 PM  
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                                                                                     Photo by Jonathan Michalik
In celebration of this 100th anniversary year of the founding of Princeton Nurseries, Rick Henkel will lead a walk through the Nurseries' Kingston site.  Rick was formerly Sales Manager for Princeton Nurseries, where he worked for 32 years. After leaving the Nurseries, he founded Princeton Horticultural Services, which he continues to run.  Rick has an extraordinary knowledge of trees, and knows the Kingston Site and its trees intimately. 
The walk will start at the Mapleton Preserve outside the Main Office for the D&R Canal State Park at 145 Mapleton Road in Kingston, and will last about two hours. 

For more information, please call 609-750-1821, or email tari@kingstongreenways.org
CHRISTMAS BIRD COUNT

Sunday, December 15, 2013, 7:30 AM - 5 PM
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Photo by Brenda  Jones


RECENT EVENTS 

ANNUAL MEETING & MOVIE

Wednesday, May 22, 2013 – 7:30 PM at the Kingston Firehouse

For those who were unable to join us, the film "Crash: A Tale of two Species" is available from Netflix, and well worth seeing. It explores the fascinating, endangered relationship between the red knot, a South American shorebird which flies each year to the Arctic to mate, and the horseshoe crab, whose eggs fuel the most grueling portion of the red knot's journey north.

But now that humans are using the horseshoe crab for fishing bait and for medical purposes (its blue blood is widely used to test intravenous drugs, vaccines, and medical devices for bacterial contamination--see http://www.horseshoecrab.org/med/med.html for more information) the relationship has become increasingly endangered.
Maria Grace, the Education and Outreach Manager of Conserve Wildlife fielded many questions raised by the documentary. Despite grim challenges to both species, there is some hopeful news--this short Star Ledger video provides some post-Sandy coverage: Researchers optimistic about Delaware Bay horseshoe crab spawn and shorebird migration     

LONG TERM, DEDICATED FUNDING FOR PRESERVATION—A DREAM DEFERRED
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Much of our time and energy this year has been devoted to working toward this crucial goal. On behalf of Kingston Greenways Association, Robert von Zumbusch and Tari Pantaleo joined many other environmental advocates and members of the NJ Keep It Green Coalition at the Statehouse in Trenton on July 29th for a rare summer session of the NJ Senate. We were there to show our support for a measure that would have asked New Jersey voters to approve a constitutional amendment dedicating $200 million per year of sales tax revenue to the preservation of open space, blue acres, farmland, and historic sites.  It would have established stable funding for the next 30 years for stewardship as well as preservation without creating a new tax.  $200 million is the same sum that New Jersey has typically spent on open space preservation since 1998.

Both the State Senate and the Assembly needed to pass the resolution by a three-fifths majority by August 5 in order to place the question before voters this year.  Unfortunately, the resolution was two votes shy of the 24-vote "super majority" needed to move the measure forward. This was after a resounding yes vote (36-2) in the Senate on June 20 approving the original bill, which proposed amending the NJ Constitution to dedicate, for 30 years, 1/5 of a cent for each dollar subject to sales tax.  The resolution still passed by a 22-8 simple majority, leaving the door open for a question on the November 2014 ballot.

 

In her column “The State We’re In,” Michele Byers wrote: 

“Long considered a national model on land preservation, New Jersey is now in limbo. For one of the few times since the first Green Acres referendum in 1961, we're without a source of funding to ensure clean water, farmland and parks preservation, and wildlife habitat protection. The most recent referendum was passed in 2009, and all of that $400 million has been spent or allocated.

That's a shame, because approximately one million acres - or 20 percent of the state - remain unprotected and developable.

 

“New Jersey has a critical need to preserve hundreds of thousands of acres of parks and open space, along with drinking water sources and natural buffers along coastal and inland waterways that will help prevent future flooding and storm damage.  Studies have shown that every dollar invested in land preservation returns $10 in economic value to the state through nature's "eco-services" like flood control and water filtration. 

 

“In addition, approximately 350,000 more acres of farmland must be preserved to maintain a viable agricultural industry. Agriculture is the Garden State's third largest industry - and the reason it got its nickname - with more than 10,000 farms generating at least a billion dollars annually.

 

“Land preservation benefits ALL New Jersey residents, and has never before been a partisan issue. Please urge the Assembly to bring the resolution (SCR160) to a vote this year so voters get the chance in 2014 to secure long-term funding for clean air and water, parks, wildlife habitat, farmland and historic sites.”
Resolutions can get on the ballot if simple majorities of the Legislature vote in favor for two consecutive years. Thus, yes votes of 41 in the Assembly and 21 in the Senate this year and next would get the question before voters in 2014.  We urge our members to reach out to their senators and assembly representatives in support of this resolution.  

For more information, please visit http://njkeepitgreen.org/index.htm, write to me at PO Box 391, Kingston NJ 08528-0391, or email me at tari@kingstongreenways.org.

Tari Pantaleo

President, Kingston Greenways Association

http://kingstongreenways.org/






The Kingston segment of this year's Audubon Christmas Bird Count begins at 7:30 AM and goes until noon.  After a break for lunch at Main Street Cafe, we will continue with the count in the afternoon. 





You can join us for morning, afternoon, or both.  Experienced birders and novices are equally welcome to participate.   





If you are interested, give Karen Linder a call (609-683-0483) or an email (karen.e.linder@gmail.com) for more information and to register.











